


• Whether Dr. Sampson "violated a statute, rule, or order
that the Board issued or is empowered to enforce,"

• "Engaged in unprofessional conduct which has the
potential for causing harm to the public,"

• "Violated the rules of conduct/ code of ethics adopted
by the Board," and

• "Made public statements that contained false or mis-
leading information."

On April 15, 2003, Dr. Sampson's attorneys, Mohrman and 
Kaardal, P.A., sent a comprehensive response to the 
Minnesota Board of Psychology. Those attorneys rebutted 
the allegations made against Sampson; addressed the pos­
sible violation of the Board's rules; and also how the 
Board's investigation and continual prosecution of this 
matter was "a violation of Reverend Sampson's First 
Amendment right to freedom of speech and freedom of 
religion, and Fourteenth Amendment right to equal pro­
tection and due process." (Dr. Sampson is also an ordained 
deacon in the Catholic Church). 

Dr. Sampson and his counsel then met with the Board of 
Psychology on April 25. 

Vindication 

Less than one week later, Dr. Sampson was contacted by 
letter by the Minnesota Board of Psychology. They 
informed him that they had completed their review of the 
complaint filed against him and he was exonerated. 

Because they believe the complaint should never have 
been filed or considered, Dr. Sampson and his legal coun­
sel are currently considering legal action against the 
Minnesota Board of Psychology. 

"This case is a textbook example of the politics of intimida­
tion-how judicial boards are being influenced by activism 
instead of science," said Dean Byrd. "We need to put the 
review boards on notice that we will not tolerate such ab 
es of power. When obviously spurious charges are filed, 
review boards should aggressively pursue tho e ho filed 
the charges and reprimand them for having done o." 


